

The Episcopal Diocese of Texas Office of the Bishop

June 21, 2022

The Rev. Canon Michael Barlowe, D.D. Secretary, House of Deputies 815 2nd Avenue New York NY 10017

Re: Reunion of The Episcopal Church in North Texas with The Episcopal Diocese of Texas

Dear Canon Barlowe:

On behalf of The Episcopal Diocese of Texas, and pursuant to Canon I.10.6 of the Canons of The Episcopal Church, we are pleased to certify to your office the following facts:

- 1. The Episcopal Church in North Texas ("ECNTX") and The Episcopal Diocese of Texas ("EDOT") have entered into a joint Agreement of Reunion, pursuant to which ECNTX will be reunited with and merged into EDOT, subject to the approval of their respective diocesan conventions.
- 2. On June 9, 2022, the 173rd Annual Council of EDOT overwhelmingly approved the Agreement of Reunion.

When you have received a similar certification from ECNTX, we request that, pursuant to Canon I.10.6, you lay these facts before the House of Bishops and the House of Deputies and submit for their approval the Resolution approving the reunion our respective deputies have previously filed with the General Convention Office.

Respectfully submitted,

The Rt. Rev. C. Andrew Doyle, Bishop of the Diocese of Texas The Rev. Marcea Paul,

Secretary, 173rd Annual Council

Cc: The Right Rev. J. Scott Mayer
The Rev. Deacon Dana Wilson